Southwark Cyclists strongly support Quietway 2.  It will improve cycling in Southwark and help to get more people on to bicycles. This that will improve their health and reduce air pollution for everyone.   

Despite general strong support for Q2, we do have significant concerns about the implementation.  These vary across the sites.  For Site E we have rather few concerns.

Site E, Dunton Rd/Lynton Rd/Chaucer Drive.  The treatment of this pair of junctions is excellent.  

Signalisation of Dunton Rd junction.  There has been a lot of concern about the crossing of Dunton Rd as part of LCN 22.  You can wait several minutes for a gap in the traffic along Dunton Rd, so cyclists are tempted to “nip across”.   Even with the present poor provision for cyclists, there are around 200 per hour crossing in the am and pm peaks.  The addition of a pedestrian phase is nice, but in practice pedestrian flows are low at this site.  However, even with the pedestrian crossing phase, it is unlikely that traffic flow through the network will be affected as the junctions at both ends of Dunton Rd are signalised and quite slow at peak times.  

We were concerned about possible risk to cyclists from left turning motor vehicles.  However, our counts show no left turning traffic from Willow Walk and only 40 per hour in the am peak from Lynton Rd. We therefore consider the left hook risk small and that there is no necessity for light control of left-turning traffic.  The provision of early start in Lynton Rd will help minimise any existing small risk.

We also support many other features of the proposed treatment of site E, including:

Early start lights on Willow Walk as these will help the 70+ cyclists per hour who make a right turn here during the pm peak;

Removing the parking bay in Willow Walk;

Raised table and small right turn lane at the Chaucer Drive/Lynton Rd junction;

Moving the bus stops away from the junction;

ASLs in Dunton Rd.

Two points that need attention:

1. The painted cycle on Chaucer Drive at the junction with Lynton Rd is too close to the near side.  Standard Bikability training gives a more central riding position and the surface markings should reflect this, as shown in Draft LCDS 6.3.17.

2. Traffic can back up along Dunton Rd past the Willow Walk/Lynton Rd junction.  So we suggest a yellow hatched no entry box is desirable across the junction on Dunton Rd.

